
Environment and Conservation  
September 23, 2015 
  
Environmental Assessment Bulletin 

The Honourable Dan Crummell, Minister of Environment and Conservation, has 
announced the following events relative to Part 10 Environmental Assessment of the 
Environmental Protection Act. 

UNDERTAKING REGISTERED:  

St. John’s Waste Drilling Mud Treatment     (Reg. 1812) 
Proponent: Crosbie Industrial Services Ltd.   
 
The proponent has submitted a registration to install a treatment plant to treat non-
hazardous waste drilling mud utilizing indirect thermal desorption process at their existing 
operations site on Logy Bay Road, St. John’s. Thermal desorption is not incineration. The 
process involves physically separating volatile contaminants from the solids in a heated 
chamber. The vaporized contaminants are then removed from the chamber, condensed, 
separated and recovered for recycling, treatment or disposal. The solids are also recovered, 
treated, and transported to disposal.  The assembly of the plant would begin on May 1, 
2016 and operation would commence by May 8, 2016. 
 
The undertaking was registered on September 22, 2015; the deadline for public comments 
is October 28, 2015; and the minister’s decision is due by November 6, 2015. 
 
ENVIRONMENTAL PREVIEW REPORT SUBMITTED: 
 
St. Lawrence AGS Vein Fluorspar Mine   (Reg. 1794) 
Proponent: Canada Fluorspar (NL) Inc. 
 
The proponent has submitted the Environmental Preview Report (EPR) for the above 
undertaking as required by the Minister on August 31, 2015. Public comments regarding 
the EPR are welcome and must be received no later than October 28, 2015. The 
document is available and may be accessed on the Department’s website or by contacting 
the Chair of the Assessment Committee, Paul Carter at (709)729-0188 or e-mail at 
pcarter@gov.nl.ca.  
 
For further information on the environmental assessment process, please contact the 
Director of Environmental Assessment at (709) 729-4211 or toll-free: 
1-800-563-6181 or by mail to: 
 
Director, Environmental Assessment Division 
Department of Environment and Conservation 
West Block, Confederation Building 
P.O. Box 8700, St. John's, NL A1B 4J6 
  
Public comments can be sent to EAprojectcomments@gov.nl.ca 

Environmental assessment information is on the department website at: 
http://www.gov.nl.ca/env 
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Media contact: 
Emily Timmins 
Director of Communications  
Department of Environment and Conservation 
709-729-2575, 693-1292 
emilytimmins@gov.nl.ca 
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